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Location: Talking Stick Resort Arena, Phoenix, Arizona
Commentators: Nigel McGuinness, Vic Joseph

It’s the final night of the first round of the Cruiserweight Title
tournament, which means we only have two spots remaining in the
quarterfinals. The first three weeks have been a lot of fun with some
high quality action so hopefully the final week lives up to its
predecessors. The two matches have already been announced so let’s get to
it.

Here’s last week’s show if you need a refresher.

We open with a recap of last week’s matches and a preview of tonight’s
matches in another well done package.

Opening sequence.

Cruiserweight Title Tournament First Round: Buddy Murphy vs. Ariya
Daivari

This is Murphy’s (former NXT Tag Team Champion) main roster debut and
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PLEASE let him get rid of the somehow still boring Daivari. In a pre-
match promo, Daivari mocks Murphy for having to cut weight to make
205lbs. Buddy isn’t stealing Daivari’s Wrestlemania moment. Murphy, who
looks like he’s shredded the bottom half of his shorts, runs Daivari over
to start and does it again for good measure.

A running hurricanrana sends Daivari outside but he grabs Murphy by the
hair and gets a reverse DDT on the apron. Buddy is sent into the steps
for one and a hard hiptoss into the corner gets two. We hit the chinlock
with a knee in Buddy’s back (at least there’s psychology) for a bit but
Buddy fights up with a middle rope dropkick. Buddy takes too long getting
to the top so Daivari rolls outside, meaning it’s a HUGE flip dive over
the top instead.

Back in and Daivari scores with a discus forearm, followed by the frog
splash for two. And that’s it for Daivari’s chances. We actually get a
Let’s Go Buddy chant but the hammerlock lariat cuts that off in short
order. That’s only good for two as well and Daivari is stunned. Buddy
hits some quick strikes and grabs a reverse pumphandle, throws Daivari
onto his shoulders and snaps him down into a Death Valley Driver for the
pin at 7:35.

Rating: C+. It’s a good debut for Murphy, who looked sharp and athletic,
but one day he’s going to mistime that finisher (which needs a name) and
it’s going to look bad. At least the interesting guy won here as Daivari
may be a veteran, but he’s certainly not an interesting veteran. I’m not
seeing Murphy going very far in the tournament but at least he got in a
good first match, including kicking out of Daivari’s best stuff to make
him look even better.

General Manager Drake Maverick unveils the quarterfinal brackets:

Cedric Alexander

TJP

Roderick Strong

Kalisto



Buddy Murphy

Jack Gallagher/Mustafa Ali

Drew Gulak

Mark Andrews

These matches take place over the next two weeks. Cedric and TJP come in
with TJP saying it’s time for Cedric to choke at the finish line again.
That’s funny to Cedric, who doesn’t mind putting TJP in a back brace.

Gran Metalik/Lince Dorado vs. Evan Daniels/Corazon Delgado

Daniels and Dorado start things off as the announcers argue about being
invited to the lucha house parties. A hurricanrana takes Daniels down
before it’s off to Delgado, whose name Nigel pronounces about five
different ways. Metalik comes in and counters a headscissors with a
faceplant but a quick distraction allows the tag back to Daniels.

A few shots to the back allow Daniels to mock the lucha dance. That’s it
for the offense though and it’s back to Dorado as things speed up again.
Dorado scores with a double Golden Rewind, followed by the stereo dives
to the floor. Back in and Dorado drops the shooting star press to end
Daniels at 3:55.

Rating: C. Just a quick squash here and really, that’s not a bad thing
when you have the tournament eating up so much time. Of course you could
have just let the show be a bit shorter but why do that when you can pump
out more content? I mean, quantity is what matters instead of quality
right?

Drew Gulak scoffs at the notion that he went too fast last week. Mark
Andrews is all flash and none of that will help him when he’s tapping
out.

Mark Andrews doesn’t like the idea of a no fly zone because he’s going to
fly to Wrestlemania.

Cruiserweight Title Tournament First Round: Jack Gallagher vs. Mustafa



Ali

Jack is in regular gear (which looks Slytherin inspired) on Maverick’s
orders. Jack backs him up against the ropes to start and actually allows
a clean break. Gallagher’s wristlock into a hammerlock has Ali in early
trouble as someone says “fifteen and a half more minutes”. Back up and
Ali’s leapfrog is countered into a Fujiwara armbar to stay on the arm but
Ali is too close to the ropes.

Instead Ali tries a headlock into a half crab but that’s broken up as
well. Jack goes into the corner for the upside down wave, only to have
Ali flip around into a wave of his own. A pinfall reversal sequence gives
us some nifty near falls and Jack is looking annoyed at Ali for being
that crisp. They go into the corner again with a far dirtier break (or
lack of a break) this time around.

Ali seems to get the better of it by sending Jack outside but a baseball
slide gets caught in the ring skirt so Gallagher can hammer away. Back in
and we hit the chinlock with an arm trap as we get POWER RANGER/RUSEV DAY
chants. Ali is right back up with some kicks to the face and the rolling
X Factor. It’s too early for the 054 though as Gallagher snaps the arm
over the top. The same arm gets posted and Ali is in major trouble. We
hit the double wristlock but Ali stacks him up for the break in a smart
counter.

A hammerlock keeps Ali in trouble until he sends Jack to the floor. Ali
tries a corkscrew flip dive but Gallagher is down, meaning Ali has to
bail out halfway for a nasty looking crash. It’s either that or the arm
gives out, but if it’s not at least they have a good explanation. Ali
dives back in at nine so Gallagher grabs another Fujiwara armbar. This
time Ali gets his feet in the ropes, earning himself a dropkick off the
apron to send the arm into the barricade. The arm is posted AGAIN as this
is getting to be a bit much.

For some reason the referee doesn’t stop it, even as Ali is tossed upside
down into the corner. That’s only good for two and the kickout only gets
a lukewarm response. Gallagher ties up the arm and fires in elbows to the
head for ANOTHER two, frustrating Jack even more. With the holds not



working, Jack tries a belly to back superplex but Ali hands on his feet.
A superkick to the back of the head sets up the 054 for the pin at 17:10.

Rating: B. It’s good but they didn’t reach the level of epic that they
were shooting for. The arm stuff went on just a bit too long (the same
being true for the whole match) and I stopped feeling bad for Ali’s pain
at one point. Still though, Ali moving forward makes sense and I could
see him making a deep run in this tournament. Gallagher looked good and
I’m sure he’ll be back soon enough.

Nigel gives it a standing ovation, which is a bit much.

Overall Rating: B-. The main event as good but this was probably the
weakest of the last four shows. The wrestling was fine enough and I liked
the addition of Murphy but it wasn’t the most thrilling show in the
world. At least they have the tournament quarterfinals set, which is
exactly what had to be done. Things should get a lot better in a hurry
and that’s a great thing to see.

Remember to check out my new forum at steelcageforums.com and
pick up the 2018 Updated Version of the History of the WWE
Championship in e-book or paperback. Check out the information
here:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2018/01/26/new-book-kbs-history-
of-the-wwe-championship-2018-updated-version/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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